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NEWSLETTER 
wmflyfishing.com 

Established 1996  P.O. Box 2187, Pinetop, AZ 85935                        June 2013 
 

WMFFC Mission Statement: 
The Mission Statement of the White Mountain Fly Fishing Club is: “To assist in the development and 

maintenance of fly fishing opportunities and to promote and participate in fly fishing in its many forms."  
We support the practice of “Catch and Release.” We support the use of barbless hooks and harmless 

netting-and-release practices. Fish should never be held out of water for longer than you can hold your 
breath.  

 

 
“Tight Lines”—President's Column: 
 

  

Its club banquet time again, June 8th at 5:00 PM. I hope to see you all there. Dawn and her 
committee have gathered well over a hundred raffle items. This year there will be $1 tickets, $5 
tickets and silent auction items. Please be generous with your donations for the raffle since this is 
our major fund raising event for this year. 

 
The Christmas Tree Lake 3 day outing was a great success with close to 60 members on hand. 

See the article in the following pages.  
 
The Feherty’s Troops First Foundation and Wounded Warrior Project San Juan trip is scheduled 

for October 7th through the 10th. Troops will fish on the 8th and 9th. Mark your calendars for this 
rewarding outing. We will start member sign ups in early September. The committee hopes to have 
between 6 and 8 warriors. 

 
The club video is now on U-tube with a link to our website. Check it out. It has already 

encouraged several people to join the club. Thank you again Bob Henry for the great job on this.   
 
Speaking of Bob Henry, his son is manufacturing car/truck pontoon boat carriers for both single 

and double boat set ups. Several members have them and seem to like them a lot. See Bob for 
information on this. 

 
In addition, this Saturday June 8th we have the C.A.S.A. fishing program for the kids at Fools 

Hollow Lake at 10AM. If you are signed up to assist or if you’d like to help just show up at the main 
Ramada near the boat dock between 9 and 9:30. See Ken Wolf there. 

 
Our X-Diamond fishing tournament is also scheduled for the morning of the 8th. Ted Lambert is 

in charge of this fun event, come out and watch if you want. The club has two teams this year so 
“MAYBE” one of them just might win. 

 
“Often I’ve been exhausted on trout streams, uncomfortable, wet, cold, briar-scared, 
sunburned, mosquito-bitten – but never with a fly rod in hand have I been unhappy.”….. 
Charles Kuralt 

     Tight Lines and Easy Mends, 
        Michael Smith, President  
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2012 WMFFC Board Members 
 

President:    Mike Smith  (602) 316-0948         

Past-President:    Ken Wolf  (928) 367-0936 

Vice President:   Richard Dreyer  (928) 368-3562  

Secretary:    Georganne Jannenga (602) 320-6388  

Treasurer:    Sparky Snyder  (928-521-0929  

Board Member #1:   Bob Bowers  (928) 367-5579 

Board Member #2:  Craig Harmon  (928) 532-1372  

Board Member #3:  Dennis Jones   (928-367-6124 

Membership Chairman:  Steve Hofmann  (623) 262-7491 

Conservation Chairman:  Gary Miller  (602) 439-3262 

Newsletter Chairman:  Dawn Hewitt   (480) 695-3965 

& Steve Hofmann (623) 262-7491 

Outings Chairman:  John Stoner  (928) 242-0325 
 

 

June 5th Monthly Meeting- at 6:30PM – Lakeside Firehouse 
 

Agenda: 

- Social Hour – (5:30PM) (Buy your Raffle Tickets!!!) 
- Call to Order -- (6:30PM) 
- Pledge of Allegiance 
- Introduction of Guests and New Members 
- Committee Reports 
- Business  
- Fish Tales 

June Program: The guest speaker will be Lisa Trestik, fisheries technician, AZGFD. She will talk about the in 
town lakes (Woodland, Rainbow, Scotts, Show Low, and Fool Hollow) fish population. 
 

2013 Outings Schedule:  
 

 

Date   Location       Sponsor 

June 8th Annual Fishing Tournament & Banquet  Ted Lambert – Dawn Hewitt 
July 20th Big Lake      Peter Bernal 
August 24th Crescent or Reservation     Need Volunteer 
September 21st Sunrise ï depending on winds ï weather  Need Volunteer 
October 7th-10th Troops First/Wounded Warrior trip to San Juan  Michael Smith & Barry Curseaden 
October 19th Hawley (Big Browns) or Earl Park   Need Volunteer 
November 23th Silver Creek      Need Volunteer 
December  Holiday Party – Pinetop Country Club   Need Volunteer 

 

 

Treasurer’s Report … Submitted by Dawn Hewitt (Sparky is out of town) 
 
The current bank balance is here is the current balance: $18,640.18 with $4,148.89 earmarked as the Troops 
First/Wounded Warrior balance. 
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General Monthly Meeting Minutes for May 15th, 2013….submitted by Dawn Hewitt 
 

WMFFC May 15th meeting minutes 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m.    
 
Secretary’s Report:  Dawn asked for a motion from the floor to approve the April General Meeting Minutes 

as printed in the May newsletter.  Motions made and minutes were approved. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:   The current balance in our account is $16,824.12 of which $4,148.89 is earmarked for 

our Troops First/Wounded Warrior program per Sparky.  
 
Membership Report:   Current membership is up to 113 members.   
 
Library Report:  Gail would like to know if anyone could copy the VCR tapes to DVD’s. Hardly anyone still 

has VCR players. We have videos, books and DVD’s for loan.  Our library is kept at Pinetop Sporting Goods. 
 
Outings Report: Greer Reservoir (Tunnel) is scheduled for this coming Saturday.  Jim Natcher will be 

bringing the trailer and sponsor outing.  Bring a side dish to pass for the potluck.  Bob will give a casting demo 
at 9 a.m.  There was a fly tying, fishing boots, and different size rods display in the rear of the room.  Sign-up 
sheet for Saturday was passed around.   

 
President’s Report:  The new club video, created by Bob Henry and narrated by Michael Smith, was shown. 

It will be uploaded to U-Tube and a link will be added to our website for viewing. It will be used to promote our 
club for new members and fund raising efforts. Michael spoke about the upcoming banquet on June 8th and 
Dawn passed around a signup sheet for additional volunteers to work the banquet. Michael spoke about the 
C.A.S.A. kids fishing in the morning of the 8th and passed around a sign-up sheet. Ken Wolf is heading up that 
event at Fools Hollow Lake from 10AM to 1PM. Ted Lambert spoke about the X-Diamond fishing tournament, 
also in the morning of the 8th of June. He now has a full team to represent WMFFC. He is still working to fill out 
the teams and has all the judges lined up. 

Bob Henry has volunteered to be the nomination committee and is actively recruiting members to run for 
Board positions. Terms are expiring for President, Secretary and 2 board members at large. 

Christmas Tree Permits are available to be picked up from Dawn.  Next Tuesday’s class, May 21st will be on 
general fishing techniques and rod setup.  

Mike spoke about topics that were discussed at the Board Meeting earlier this week. Ted Lambert raised an 
issue with the decision to not do Project Healing Waters this year. He pointed to two club members that joined 
after participating in PHW and that he really wanted to run the program. A vote of the general membership 
present was taken with an overwhelming yes vote. John Potts volunteered to assist Ted in seeking out more 
recent returning local veterans.   

 
Fish Tales: Dennis Jones and John Potts talked about their fishing this month.  
 
Raffle:  The raffle was held.     
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Important Notice to All Members! 
 
The Upcoming Election of Officers and Board Members  

….submitted by the nominating committee 
 
 In accordance with Article VIII of the By Laws of the White Mountain Fly Fishing Club, Inc., elections are 

held each year to install new officers and board members. The President appointed Bob Henry and Bob Sorsen 
to poll the membership for individuals that might be interested in running.  

 
 Also, complying with the By Laws, the following is a list of nominees and positions available: 
 President –  
 Secretary – Ellen Hofmann 
 Board Members at Large - Steve Hofmann, Gary Miller and Jaime DeZubeldia 
 
Additional nominations will be accepted from the floor at the June 5th meeting. The term of elected Board 

members is two (2) years. 
 
 Elections will be completed by June 30th and we are planning to have those elections conducted on-line for 

those with internet access and by written ballot for those receiving the newsletter by mail. Newly elected 
Board members will assume office at the end of the July general meeting. 

 

 

Christmas Tree Lake Outing May 31st, June 1st & 2nd 

……..submitted by Dawn Hewitt 
This tale begins as early as December 2012. Every year, until this 

one, members had to camp out at the Hon-Dah Sports Shop on 
December 1st as early as 2 AM so we could reserve the coveted spots 
of the first weekend in June for the prime fishing at Christmas Tree 
Lake. Knowing that the WMAT stock the lake with trophy Apache trout 
for their Fish Camp we wanted to get the earliest weekend dates to 
stand a chance at landing some of those BIG Guys. So this year we 
were all prepared to do just that when just days before we found out 

that the tribe was going to put nearly all their permitting process on-line. Okay, we can adjust. After weeks of 
laboriously entering everyone’s name, date of birth and lots of other specific information for each fishermen 
we waited and waited to hear “WHEN WILL THE SYSTEM BE UP AND RUNNING”. First it was February, then 
March, next March and April. Finally it was ready to go LIVE on May 1st. Steve Hofmann, Dennis Jones and I sat 
at my kitchen counter with all our laptops posed to strike the keys at 9AM on May 1st. After many minutes of 
nail biting, we finally were able to sign on and execute our purchase of 20 permits per day. Wow that was quite 
an accomplishment.  

Now we have permits in hand and ready to head to the mountains to fish the premier Apache fishing 
ground and we find out that there was a computer glitch that allowed an 
overbooking on Saturday of 15 other fishermen. It 
turned out to not be that bad.   
Friday nearly everyone was at the lake early and 
ready to launch float tubes and pontoon boats or fish 
from the dam.  
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Beautiful weather prevailed and little to not winds arose to cause us problems. It 
was a beautiful day and hardly any winds to cause us difficulties. A big thank you 
goes to Alan Hunt for volunteering to haul the club trailer all the way up those 
rugged dusty roads. With all our supplies we could prepare for a tasty lunch for 
all three days. The club provided Ham and there 
were lots of great sides to complement the 

meal. Of course there were desserts to top off the meal were Sharon 
Tesinsky’s Cherry Cobbler, Yum. Friday’s fishing and landing proved to be a 
GREAT day. Nearly every fisher landed fish and the afternoon hatch was 
stupendous. Even I landed 4 very nice Apaches. Jim Natcher landed a good 
sized brown and there were smiles all around. 

Saturday was another beautiful day albeit a bit windier. This proved a 
little challenging for casting but our great fishers persevered to make it 
another successful day of fishing and camaraderie.   Lunch was a repeat of 
Friday with a few variations and Doris Millers fabulous Caramel Dump Cake was a big hit. We want your recipe 

Doris. 
Saturday’s fishing was a little more challenging but Dave Beucler, Richard 

Dreyer, John Pots and Ellen & Steve Hofmann were slaying 
them off the dam. 

You could stand on top to the dam and spot the fish 
swimming back and forth cruising the shore and cast out a 
flying spider fly and “BAM” the fish would hit your fly and 
you had a fun fight on your hands. You just had to make 
sure you took steps to revive those tender Apache as they 

are not a very hearty species. 
Finally it was Sunday and my last day to co-host the outing. I fished a few hours in the 

morning from the dam and finally hooked up a fish on a dry fly and it was giving me a 
good fight when BAM it broke off and took my fly. If anyone caught a fish with a small dry 
fly in its mouth, the fly is mine. 

More of the same on Sunday although it was a bit windier and the 
fishing seemed to be a bit slower in the morning. Gloria Mack landed a real 
beauty to match her smile. We also had the pleasure of welcoming a new 
member visiting from CA, Jim Thomason, who was enjoying his time at 
Christmas Tree.  

Lunch was great and a special THANK YOU to all those that helped set 
up and tear down the lunch equipment on all three days and to Charlie 
Rosser & Doug Bobb for hauling the trailer to its home at Nick Cuilty’s 
home. 
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  If you have an Ad or Article that you would like featured in the next Newsletter, please contact Steve Hofmann 
at sdieseldoc@cableone.net, 623-262-7491 or Dawn Hewitt at azsunrise47@yahoo.com, 480-695-3965.                            

 

SHOP AND SUPPORT THESE WMFFC ADVERTISERS 
 

mailto:sdieseldoc@cableone.net
mailto:azsunrise47@yahoo.com
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White Mountain Fly Fishing Club  

      Annual Fundraising Banquet  

Pinetop Country Club  

    Saturday, June 8
th

, 2013  5 to 9pm  

 

Entertainment: GOLDENVOICE ONE 

Dinner, Raffle, Silent Auction  

and Door Prizes!  

 

TICKETS $35 
 
Call 480-695-3965 or 
   602-316-0948 
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